                         GLEN RIDGE, N. J.   MARCH 11TH, 2008.  26
A Regular Meeting of The Mayor And Borough Council of The Borough Of Glen Ridge was held on Tuesday, March 11th, 2008 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 7:30 p m.

Mayor Hughes led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.

Mayor Hughes read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present: Mayor Hughes,  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick.

Absent:  None.

The following Borough Officers were in attendance;  Borough Attorney Malyska and Public Safety Director Magnier.

The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on February 26th, 2008 were approved as submitted.
     Municipal Clerk Rohal presented the following written communications: 


A letter to Mayor Hughes and the Borough Council from Helene E. Kaplan of 76 Oxford Street, Glen Ridge reporting her concerns regarding the revaluation inspection of her property and lack of cooperation with the employees at Realty Appraisals.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Mayor Hughes and Council President Sachs from Joan L. Giurdanella and Christian Smeets of 3 Clinton Road, Glen Ridge voicing their concerns with the revaluation figures for their block.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Mayor Hughes from Anna Will and Emily Hackett of Clean Ocean Action requesting permission to perform fall and spring volunteer cleanup at Glen Ridge’s ocean, lake, bay or river beach.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.

Administrator Rohal presented the written reports of Public Works Superintendent Weisenbach for the Department Of Public Works for the months of January and February 2008.   Mayor Hughes ordered that the reports be filed.


A letter to Mayor Hughes from Richard R. Sarles, Director Of New Jersey Transit advising of the availability of the Supplemental Draft Environmental Impact Statement and the dates and locations for Public Hearings on the program.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Hardev Dave, Project Manager advising of their intent to use police officers as traffic directors when the Bloomfield Avenue Bridge Over N.J. Transit project is scheduled to begin in September 2008.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.

A letter to Mayor Hughes and The Borough Council from Prudence Younger of the Glen Ridge Women’s Club offering their congratulations on the successful culmination of yet another Glen Ridge Gala and offering the use of the Club for the 2009 event, rental free.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Stephen C. Wood, P.E. Director Of Community Services, Township Of Montclair, thanking the Borough for their assistance during the February 22nd snow storm at a driveway apron located at  39  Douglas Road,  Glen Ridge.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Administrator Rohal from Neil Rubenstein of Realty Appraisals reporting on the status of the current revaluation program;  the report stated that their were  185  properties estimated and  45  refusals and that  92  percent of the Borough’s residents were inspected.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.
     Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge read an old letter that was read in 1999 into the record regarding the condition of the Freeman Tennis Courts.

Ms. Nancy Everitt, an aid to Congressman Pascrell, reported that there will be a Health Fair at Clara Maas Hospital on April 7th from 10:00  a. m.  to  2:00  p. m. and all are invited to attend and participate.


Councilman Dawson reported that the Kiwanis Club is sponsoring an event on April 10th at the Glen Ridge Women’s Club to honor, celebrate and thank former Mayor Carl A. Bergmanson for his volunteer service to Glen Ridge.  
     Mayor Hughes reported that he has met with County Executive DiVencenzo and County Liaison Jacqueline Yustein about the proposal to construct a new bridge on Bloomfield Avenue over the N. J. Transit line.  The construction is scheduled to begin in September.  This construction project will present certain traffic difficulties. 

Mayor Hughes announced that in May the Mayor And Council will be changing their meeting day to Monday instead of Tuesday.  

Mayor Hughes read a prepared statement opposing the State Aid reduction proposal of Governor Corzine which follows:
Governor Corzine’s proposed State budget for 2008 calls for a 10% overall reduction in the amount of State aid to municipalities.  Glen Ridge’s share of this reduction is $203,884.00, or 30% of the amount of aid we anticipated this year.  This reduction is on top of the $75,000.00 in extraordinary aid from the State that was already cut from our budget.  

Glen Ridge, like all of the more than 300 municipalities in the State with populations of less than 10,000, is being unfairly treated by the Governor’s budget. The Governor believes that small municipalities are less efficient than larger municipalities.  There is no data to support this position. In fact, in a report issued by the State, which evaluated municipal expense on a per capita basis, the top 15 local governments in terms of efficiency have populations of fewer than 10,000 persons, as do 72 of the top 100 municipalities in the State.

Last Tuesday, March 4th, Joe Doria, Commissioner of the Department of Community Affairs for the State of NJ, stated that one of the main reasons for the larger cuts in state aid for smaller municipalities was to make them evaluate and adopt shared services.  Shared service is not a novel idea for Glen Ridge.  Glen Ridge has entered into 17 shared service agreements since 1990.  The fire suppression contract that we have with Montclair is one of the largest inter-local agreements in the State. Glen Ridge has many other informal shared service agreements with our neighboring communities and with our Board of Education. We don’t need a cut in state aid to make us realize the benefit of shared service agreements.


We are very unhappy with the Governor’s proposal.  Not only is it unfair, without logical basis, and poorly thought out, it was announced just 12 days before our budget was due for introduction! Giving us 12 days to react to such a serious cut in state aid, shows a complete lack of concern for all of the residents of New Jersey who choose to live in smaller and better -managed municipalities.  In the recent past, when the State decided that local government should increase the amount it was paying for police and fire pension benefits, the State spread the increase over a period of 3 years.  More notice, and spreading any decrease in aid over a longer period of time, would be a huge benefit to the tax payers of the State and the tax payers of Glen Ridge.

It is our position that Governor Corzine should reconsider the amount of state aid to small municipalities. We understand  the Governor faces a difficult budget year and  cuts are necessary.  However, we feel that all municipalities, large and small, should share the pain equally.  A 10% reduction across the board would be more equitable compared to the selective reductions that have been proposed so far.  In addition, we feel that consideration and credit should be given to municipalities like Glen Ridge 

that have already created significant savings in the cost of local government by entering into shared service agreements with other towns. Finally, more notice of the proposed cuts should have been given and a phase in period included.


We  call on all of our state legislators to oppose the proposed cut in state aid to smaller municipalities, and  will urge them to adopt a more equitable and time-sensitive approach.

     Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that there will be a Resolution objecting to the Governor’s proposed cuts in State Aid on the next agenda of the Mayor And Council.
     Mayor Hughes reported that he will be mailing his prepared statement to the Editor of the Glen Ridge Paper and he will be reaching out to all of our State Legislative Representatives.

     Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Mayor And Council will be meeting in Special session on Tuesday, March 18th at  8:30  a. m.  to introduce the  2008  Municipal Budget.

     The following, after an explanation of items on the bill list was, introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Patrick and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                                       ( Resolution No. 61 - 08 )

   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF

    ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 148 )
     Ordinance No.  1488  entitled:


AN ORDINANCE TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL

BUDGET APPROPRIATION LIMITS AND TO


ESTABLISH A CAP BANK  ( N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14 )
the Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Sachs.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Hughes declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.   No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Hughes closed the public hearing.   It was moved by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Patrick that Ordinance No.  1488  be finally passed.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.
     Ordinance No.  1489  entitled:


AN  ORDINANCE  TO  AMEND

     PARKING  PERMIT  FEES

the Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Hughes declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.   No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Hughes closed the public hearing.   It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Sachs that Ordinance No.  1489  be finally passed.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.

    Councilwoman Baker reported that the next edition of Town Talk is at the printer and will be delivered very shortly.

Councilwoman Baker announced that there will be an “Eco Fair” in The Glen on Saturday, May 10th from  11:00  a. m.  to  3:00  p. m.   This event will be run in conjunction with the annual Glen Ridge Arts Festival.

     Ordinance No.  1490  entitled:


AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION  8.20.020

     OF GLEN RIDGE CODE CHAPTER  8  ENTITLED

the Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Baker.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Hughes declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.   No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Hughes closed the public hearing.   It was moved by Councilperson Baker, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth that Ordinance No.  1490  be finally passed.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.

     There was a brief discussion amongst the members of the Council regarding the implementation of Ordinance No. 1490  ( cardboard recycling ).
     Councilman Dawson presented the written report of Public Works Superintendent Weisenhbach for the Department Of Public Works for the months of January and February 2008.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the reports be filed.

Councilman Dawson reported that bulk items such as refrigerators and air conditioners can be picked up by Public Works employees on Wednesdays if residents call the office in advance for this special pick-up.


Councilman Dawson also reported that the recent snow storms were handled by the Public Works Department very well.


Councilman Dawson further reported that he has visited the constructions sites at the town yard, the Library and the Department Of Public Safety and that all projects are moving along quite nicely.

     Councilman Lisovicz responded to comments made earlier by Mr. ten Velde regarding the Freeman Tennis Courts.
     Councilman Lisovicz also reported that the Parks And Recreation Committee is currently reviewing proposals for the skateboard park and its location.

     Administrator Rohal reported that the Public Works yard will be open on the second Saturday of each month for the purpose of dropping of recycling items.


Administrator Rohal also reported that  446  residents met with representatives of Realty Appraisals to discuss their new property evaluations.  This number is approximately  19  percent of all residences in the Borough.  


Administrator Rohal reported that the new property values will be submitted to Tax Assessor Merdinger on March 14th and the deadline to appeal the new assessments to the Essex County Board Of Taxation is May 1st.

     Councilman Sachs voiced his concerns regarding the approximate 170  residences that did not get inspected.
     Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, Glen Ridge announced that he has received the flags for the Memorial Day Parade from the Annin Flag Company.

     Mr. Nicholaas ten Velde of 138 Essex Avenue, Glen Ridge voiced his concerns regarding shared services between municipalities.

     Mr. Michael DePhillips of 300 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge questioned the Mayor as to why the Council Agenda has not been posed on the Borough website for the past few meetings.

Administrator Rohal explained that the Borough’s webmaster has been hospitalized in critical condition for over two weeks.

     Mr. Michael DePhillips also expressed his criticism of installing the all weather track before reconstructing the football field. Councilperson Lisovicz and Administrator Rohal reviewed the Borough’s field program which will involve the reconstruction of all playing fields.

      The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, seconded by Councilperson Patrick and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                   ( Resolution No. 62 - 08 )
     FIELD MAINTENANCE – HURRELL & BARROWS – CONTRACT 
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 - 149 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Lisovicz, seconded by Councilperson Baker and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                   ( Resolution No. 63 - 08 )
    ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 - 149 )

Mayor Hughes declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.
The Council adjourned at  8:40  p. m.

          Michael  J. Rohal
  Michael  J.  Rohal,   
                                     Municipal  Clerk                     
